[image: image1.png]COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

201 East Colfax Avenue * Denvet, Colotado 80203-1799
303.866.6600 ¢ www.cde.state.co.us Dwight D. Jones

Commissioner of Education

Robert K. Hammond
Deputy Commissioner




[image: image3.png]COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

201 East Colfax Avenue * Denvet, Colotado 80203-1799
303.866.6600 ¢ www.cde.state.co.us

Robert K. Hammond
Commissioner of Education

Diana Sirko, Ph.D.
Deputy Commissioner

Keith Owen, Ph.D.
Associate Commissionet





DATE: 

April 2, 2012

TO: 

Food Service Directors





CN12-G-016
FROM: 
Lynn Warner, Principal Consultant, Office of School Nutrition 

SUBJECT: 
Equity in School Lunch Pricing – SY 2012-2013 Guidance

Attached is USDA memorandum SP 22-2012 regarding the calculations necessary for School Food Authorities (SFAs) to determine compliance with the Meal Price Equity provisions of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010. The necessary Paid Lunch Equity (PLE) forms/spreadsheets are also included and have been posted on the CDE Office of School Nutrition (OSN) website. In addition we have included a USDA PowerPoint presentation regarding the calculations necessary for school year 2012-2013, as well as a simplified CDE PowerPoint that gives a basic overview of the PLE process.
SFAs that are charging, on the average, less than $2.51 for paid lunches are required to adjust their weighted average lunch price or add non-federal funds to the non-profit school food service account. The amount of the per meal increase is 4.18 percent. 
Please review the information carefully to determine if your SFA is in compliance with Section 205 concerning prices charged to students who are not eligible for free or reduced price meals. It is important that your SFA continues to meet these guidelines whether through meal price increases or non-federal funds.
The calculations have changed from School Year 2011-2012, and unlike this past school year, there is no provision for districts that charge paid students under a specific price to be exempt from these provisions. Beginning with SY 2012-2013, each SFA (even if they are already charging the required amount) will be required to submit a copy of the PLE tool in order for the Renewal Agreement to be approved. The tool should be emailed to warner_l@cde.state.co.us and may be submitted any time between now and September 15, 2012, at the latest.
Please remember that you still are required to request a price increase (if applicable) through the CDE OSN and must complete the necessary forms.  Those materials can be found on the School Nutrition website at 

http://www.cde.state.co.us/cdenutritran/nutriprogramrenewal.htm. 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at warner_l@cde.state.co.us or 303-866-6670, or Jennifer Otey at otey_j@cde.state.co.us or 303-866-6450.
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